

Head of School

Friday 6th May 2022

UPDATE

Dear parents/carers and students,

I hope everyone has had a restful Bank Holiday weekend. The students have returned from a long weekend focused and ready to learn.

I would like to update you on our exciting school improvements which are currently happening around the school site as SLAT Trust are investing over £4 million on new building projects at Spalding Academy, so our students can learn in the best school facilities. The building work for a new eight classroom block is underway, with a completion date set for the beginning of 2023. I am meeting with our Architects to look at our £1 million brand new Drama block where this design will incorporate a huge range of facilities to support our Performing Arts team. We are also working with our own site team to develop our main block facilities. This includes two new ICT suites which will have state of the art ICT equipment for students to use and two new science laboratories.

In the coming weeks, I will be meeting with our student prefect team to discuss their wish list for the school. It is important to hear our student voice within school, as this school community is here to meet their needs. I look forward to hearing what they would like!

As you know, we like to inspire our students to look 'beyond the classroom' and challenge themselves to take part in the activities we offer. This week we have continued to celebrate our 100% attendance rewards with our Year 10 students.

Students from all year groups have taken part in athletic trials, where they are competing in several different track events.

After two years of cancellation and rearrangement, we are finally going ahead with our school show this year of 'Playbill'. This show will be a night of acting, singing and dancing, from the stage and screen. Our students and staff have worked incredibly hard on this show. Tickets will be available online in due course. The dates for your diaries are Thursday 9th June and Friday 10th June 2022, from 6.30pm. Please come and support our students in this fabulous showcase.

Please enjoy the mini heatwave this weekend.

Your sincerely.

Mrs Jemma Curson

Head of School, Spalding Academy



For the **latest news**

You can follow Spalding Academy on our official social media platforms as follows:

- www.instagram.com/SpaldingAcademy
- www.facebook.com/SpaldingAcademy
- www.twitter.com/SpaldingSLAT